
Good morning from Havelock!  1.09.2023 

Take a look at the progress at the facility this morning! Right before the end 

of the 2022, the construction company began digging the boot pit on the 

north side of the elevator. Additionally, they moved dirt for the new probing 

station and truck staging area located west of the office. Be sure to stay 

tuned to Pro Cooperative's Facebook page for more updates this spring 

after the ground thaws. The project is still projected to be completed before 

harvest 2023. 

 

 

This is the west side of the facility where dirt work is nearly complete. This 

is where trucks will be staged prior to probing and weighing at the scale. 



 

 

In the middle of the screen, you can see a hole dug into the ground. That is 

where the boot pit is located; it’s on the north side of the train tracks. 


